

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY

COMMANDER
NAVY REGION HAWAII
850 TICONDEROGA ST STE 110
JBPHH, HAWAII 96860-5101

5090 Ser N4/ MAR 0 1 2022

Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam 850 Ticonderoga Street JBPHH, HI 96860-5101

Dear JBPHH Water Distribution System User,

This letter is to inform you of a confirmed release of JP-5 to drinking water from the Red Hill Shaft. You have been identified as a member of the public potentially affected by the release.¹

The Hawaii State Department of Health (DOH) will provide state oversight for the release response actions under Chapters 128D, 342L, and 340E, Hawaii Revised Statutes, and corresponding Chapters 11-451, 11-280.1, 11-19 and 11-20, Hawaii Administrative Rules (HAR). The HAR is available for download at: https://health.hawaii.gov/opppd/department-of-health-administrative-rules-title-11/. Should you have questions regarding DOH actions, please contact Ms. Thu Perry, Public Participation Coordinator, at https://health.hawaii.gov.

We have prepared a factsheet on the release, attached, for your information. This letter and factsheet will be updated and sent to members of the affected public on a quarterly basis.

It has been determined by the DOH that public participation activities, in accordance with HAR Chapter 11-451, are in the public interest. The administrative record related to the removal action by the Navy in response to the confirmed release is available from the DOH or Pearl City Library. A notice of availability will be published in the Honolulu Star-Advertiser on or about 03 March 2022 and on the Navy's website at https://jbphh-safewaters.org. We encourage you to view the administrative record and provide comment during the public comment period immediately following publication.

Sincerely,

J. G. MEYER

Captain, CEC, US Navy Regional Engineer

By direction of the

Commanding Officer

¹ Pursuant to Hawaii Administrative Rules (HAR) §11-280.1-65.1(a)